
  

 

April 2022 

Arts @ Holy Trinity Welcomed Ukrainian-born American Pianist Inna Faliks 

… see photos on page 17 
See  
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Holy Week 
It is the most holy time on the Christian calendar. And you are invited to immerse yourself in Holy Week 

worship (Palm/Passion Sunday, April 10, through Easter Sunday, April 17) as we come face to face with the 

passion and victory at the heart of our salvation.  

Unlike the past two years, you are invited to join us for worship in-person (for most liturgies), or online. The 

livestream is accessible on our website (www.holytrinityakron.org/live), on Facebook Live, and on our 

YouTube channel. For those participating online, bulletins for all these services will be available for 

download from our website as we get closer to those days, as well as being accessible via our MidWeek Word 

emailing. They will also be mailed to those who do not have computer access or who otherwise request it. 

We encourage you not only to join us, but to invite friends and neighbors. We have good news to share and 

celebrate together! † 

Sunday, April 10, 9:30 a.m. 

Palm/Passion Sunday 
Passion Reading and Holy Communion 

(In Person and Livestream) 

 

Monday-Friday, April 11-15, 8 a.m. 

Morning Prayer 
(Livestream only) 

Thursday, April 14, Noon 

Maundy Thursday 
A brief order of Holy Communion 

(In Person only) 

Thursday, April 14, 7 p.m. 

Maundy Thursday 
Word, Foot washing and Holy Communion 

(In Person and Livestream) 

Friday, April 15, Noon 

Good Friday 
Word and Prayer from the Cross 

(In Person only) 

Friday, April 15, 7 p.m. 

Good Friday 
Passion Reading, Prayers, and Adoration of the Cross 

(In Person and Livestream) 

Saturday, April 16, 8 p.m. 

Holy Saturday 
Easter Vigil liturgy on Light, Word, Baptism Renewal 

and Holy Communion   (In Person and Livestream) 

Sunday, April 17, 9:30 a.m. 

Easter Sunday—He is Risen! 
A festive liturgy celebrating the Resurrection of our Lord 

(In Person and Livestream) 
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Pastor David 

A Ministry of At-One-Ment 
…in Christ, God was reconciling the world to himself, not counting their trespasses against them 

and entrusting the message of reconciliation to us. So we are ambassadors for Christ, since God is 

making his appeal through us. 

 

The Church is facing a challenge going forward as it seeks to define the nature of ministry 

in a Covid-endemic world. Of course, that challenge has been around a long time, at least 

for the last century and a half: How do we receive and enact the living Word in an age 

that is increasingly self-defined and inwardly focused. The experience of the past two 

years…lockdowns, political turmoil, social unrest, and governmental interventions…has 

accelerated the shift. The resultant trauma of this period points us toward real change and 

the possibility of growth, not just a return to what once was. 

Psychologists are learning that one of the “victims” of this time of tumult has been the 

notion of community. We have learned that it is possible to find community in ways that 

are not dependent upon physical proximity. And while tuning in to worship online or 

sharing a Bible study may not be as complete an experience as an in-person gathering, it 

has nonetheless opened us up to the idea that it is possible to learn and grow and share 

even when we are separated by time and distance. For that reason alone, we have 

continued to put great emphasis on our online ministries and (with the help of some new 

technology) hybrid gatherings that combine in-person and online experiences pretty well. 

The recent presentation to the Congregation Council by Rev. Mitch Phillips from the 

synod staff and the last meeting of the Men’s Bible Study proved that this could happen 

effectively. These are good things. 

But the recovery of community must also be hastened by a more complete understanding 

of the purpose of the church in the first place. St. Paul is a help to us in that regard. On a 

recent Sunday morning, the second reading from 2 Corinthians included the quote above. 

It is a powerful reminder of what we are called to be and to do…that our ministry is a 

participation in the God-given and God-driven task of reconciliation.  

When William Tyndale began his English translation of the Bible in the mid-1520s, he 

struggled to find just the right word for the Latin reconciliato. Borrowing from a medieval 

English synonym, he fashioned a new word…at-one-ment…a word meant to capture the 

idea that God is about restoring the essential harmony of our relationships with God and 

with one another. This is God’s work in Christ Jesus, and consequently, it is our work, 

too.  

Over the centuries since Tyndale, atonement has become more associated with a kind of 

quid pro quo satisfaction of debt. So, in its simplest terms, we say that Christ died for our 

sins. But at-one-ment is a more complex idea than paying off an angry God. It is a matter 

of reclaiming what God has always intended…our mutual abiding in loving relationship 

with God and with one another. 

What a powerful way of looking to repair the damage done to community over the past 

two years (and longer)! We are created to be, intended to be, in love with and for each 

other and God. The methods don’t really matter. Online. In-person. A little bit of both. 

The goal does matter…that we find ourselves rejoicing with our neighbors at the 

astounding grace of a God who would go to the cross to bring us home. Sharing the Good 

News of that God is our ministry. † 
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Join Us Online Wednesday 
Evening in Lent 

 

You are invited to join us Wednesday evening, April 6 during 

Lent as we study and worship together before Holy Week begins. 

Study at 7:00 p.m. It’s Lent with the Skit Guys…a comedy duo 

who invite us to consider a variety of topics related to the faith. 

Each week’s study will feature a video introduction to the topic 

followed by conversation. Pr. David is our facilitator for this Zoom 

study. The link is available on our website, in the MidWeek Word 

emailing, or by contacting Pr. David. 

Worship at 8:15 p.m. Prayer at the Close of Day (aka Compline)  

is a quiet, meditative liturgy that comforts us with prayer and 

scripture as we rest in God’s embrace through the night ahead. 

Tune in at www.holytrinityakron.org, on our YouTube channel,  

or on Facebook Live. † 

Order Your Easter Lilies 

Easter Sunday, April 17 

Orders MUST BE received by Monday, 

April 11 

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Phone_____________________________________ 

Envelope #________  # Lilies ______ @ $15 each 

Total due__________________________________ 

Please use the pew envelopes for cash.  If 

paying by check, please make check payable  

to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church and write 

‘Easter Lilies’ in the memo line. 

Please PRINT your message CLEARLY. 

In memory of ______________________________ 

In honor of ________________________________ 

To the Glory of God from ___________________ 

After you have picked up your order of lilies, the 

Friendly Visitors will deliver the remaining lilies to 

those members who are confined to residences or 

hospitals.  Thank you for this offering! 

Congratulations 

Darlene Katz! 
 

    The Women’s History Project of the 

Akron Area, a program of the Summit 

County Historical Society, will honor 

DLM Director Darlene Katz along 

with eight other local activists with its 

Woman of the Year awards for 2022 at 

a special presentation at the John Brown House on June 15.   Darlene is 

being presented with the Faith Award. 

    Darlene Anderson-Katz’s work with Dare to Love More (DLM) Food 

and Resources caps a lifetime of benevolent work in the Akron 

community. From working with Shelter Care (residential program), 

American Greetings’ Christmas Families Program, One Piece Ministries 

to DLM, Darlene has built on her faith to assist families in crisis. DLM is a 

collaboration of Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, Project Rise and One 

 

http://www.holytrinityakron.org
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What a joy it is to sing together 

again in worship! As we build up 

our collective voice, John Wesley's 

Directions for Singing (1761) bear 

repeating -- not as rules to follow, 

but as further inspiration for us 

who have longed for this moment. 

1. Learn these tunes before you learn any others, afterwards learn as 

many as you please. 

2. Sing them exactly as they are printed here, without altering or 

mending them at all; and if you have learned to sing them otherwise, 

unlearn it as soon as you can. 

3. Sing all – see that you join the congregation as frequently as you can. 

Let not a slight degree of weakness or weariness hinder you. If it is a 

cross to you, take it up and you will find a blessing. 

4. Sing lustily – and with good courage. Beware of singing as if you 

were half-dead or half-asleep; but lift up your voice with strength. Be 

no more afraid of your voice now, nor more ashamed of its being 

heard, than when you sang the songs of Satan. 

5. Sing modestly – do not bawl so as to be heard above or distinct from 

the rest of the congregation that you may not destroy the harmony, 

but strive to unite your voices together so as to make one melodious 

sound. 

6. Sing in time – whatever time is sung, be sure to keep with it. Do not 

run before and do not stay behind it; but attend closely to the leading 

voices and move therewith as exactly as you can and take care not to 

sing too slow. This drawling way naturally steals on all who are lazy; 

and it is high time to drive it out from among us and sing all our 

tunes just as quick as we did at first. 

7. Sing spiritually – have an eye to God in every word you sing. Aim at 

pleasing Him more than yourself, or any other creature. In order to 

attend strictly to the sense of what you sing, and see that your heart 

is not carried away with the sound, but offered to God continually; 

so shall your singing be such as the Lord will approve here, and 

reward when he cometh in the clouds of heaven. 

 

Collectively, Wesley’s principles foster a deeper understanding of the 

priesthood of all believers. We take courage as a body of priests. Not 

laying our confidence in the sound of our voices, but in knowing as 

priests our words of praise glorify God through the mediation of Christ.†   

We’re  
Singing  
Again! 

Due to unexpected bureaucratic 

difficulties, Marek Kudlicki was unable 

to secure a visa to make in-person 

appearances in the United States this 

Spring. Thanks to the wonders of 

technology, Mr. Kudlicki will make his 

scheduled workshop presentation to us 

electronically. Watch for details later 

this month regarding the Saturday, 

April 23 event (10:00am) at https://

www.artsholytrinity.org/ or https://

akronago.org/.  

We are grateful to the 

Akron AGO 

(American Guild of 

Organists) Chapter, 

our patrons and 

sponsors for making 

such outreach events 

possible. Thank you.† 

Our 2022-2023 season  
announcement is coming 

June 1. Stay tuned! 

Concert Canceled 
Workshop Presentation Scheduled 
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A Lenten Service of 
Morning Prayer 

followed by  
Soup Lunch  

Wednesday, April 6, 11:30 a.m.  

in the Chapel Lounge 

We gather together for a Simplified 

Form of Morning Prayer that will 

include a time of silent reflection, 

scripture readings, devotion, and 

blessing followed by a soup 

luncheon.  No gathering on April 13. 

NEW SESSION:  Join us April 20 & 

27, 11 a.m. via Zoom as we look at 

how the Resurrected Jesus changes 

who we are.   

For more information, please call/

text Rachel Núñez, Director of Faith 

Formation at (330) 634-6597 or at 

rnunez@holytrinityakron.org. † 

Sunday LIFT  

(Living In Faith Together) 

Sunday, April 3 & 10 

4 p.m. via Zoom  
 

All ages welcome to join in this  

45-minute gathering on Sunday 

afternoons during Lent! 

 

Words to Build on: Words of Scripture  

for Remembrance & Reflection 

We will look at a collection of God’s promises of love, hope, and 

encouragement found in scripture as we seek to live out our faith both 

individually and in community. As the foundation for our lives as 

Christians, the words of scripture are meant to build upon.   

NOTE:  There are no gatherings the remainder of the month. 

Please contact Rachel Núñez, Director of Faith Formation for the 

Zoom link at rnunez@holytrinityakron.org or call/text  

330-634-6597. † 

An Easter tradition returns!!  We will have a Continental Style 

Easter Breakfast on Sunday, April 17 following the 9:30 a.m. 

worship service. Fruit, Cheese, and Pastry Trays will be available 

in the Chapel Lounge with seating available in Room 202. There 

will also be coffee and juice stations in both spaces.  
 

Coffee Fellowship following worship in the Chapel Lounge  

will return on a regular basis beginning Sunday, April 24.  † 

mailto:rnunez@holytrinityakron.org
mailto:rnunez@holytrinityakron.org
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Weekly Check-in 

during COVID-19  

Fridays @ 9 a.m. via Zoom 
 

We gather via Zoom for a time of 

sharing, scripture reading, talking, 

prayer, and blessing.  Email Rachel 

Núñez, Director of Faith Formation,  

for a copy of the text and Zoom link  

at rnunez@holytrintyakron.org † 

Holy Trinity Book Club  

The next meeting of the  

Holy Trinity Book Club is 
 

Sunday, May 1  

following worship 

in the Scharf Library 
 

We will discuss The Personal 

Librarian by Marie Benedict and 

Victoria Christopher Murray.  

All are invited to join us for the 

discussion.  Contact Diane 

Chambers or Amy Indorf with  

any questions. † 

Saturday, April 16, 9 a.m. In Person 
 

We will gather in Room 202 at the church. Breakfast will be served first followed by 

our study.  We are studying Session 4:  Looking to the Future—Living 

Forever with God from The Kingdom of God by Rev. Mark Allan Powell in 

the Gather Magazine March/April 2022 Edition.  If you have questions, 

contact  Rachel Núñez at (330) 634-6597 or rnunez@holytrinityakron.org. † 

Saturday, April 16 @ 8:30 a.m., Scharf Library 
 

If you’re a guy, you are welcome to join us. We’re reading as a group, eating 

donuts, drinking coffee and praying together … generally figuring out what 

it means to be a man of faith.  This is good stuff … come and be a part of it!  

Questions—please see Pastor David. † 

Men’s  
Bible 
Study 

Next Hike & Seek:  

Saturday, April 2  

@ 9 a.m. 
Deep Lock Quarry Metro Park 

5779 Riverview Road, Peninsula  
 

We will gather at the start of the trail 

for a short devotional reading before 

walking the trail (at your own pace). We regather after 35 minutes for a brief 

discussion and blessing.  Questions?  Email Rachel Núñez, Director of Faith 

Formation, at rnunez@holytrinityakron.org or call/text (330) 634-6597. † 

mailto:rnunez@holytrintyakron.org
mailto:rnunez@holytrinityakron.org
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Happy 50th!! 
John and Ruth Stefanik celebrated 

their ‘Golden Anniversary’ on March 

25.  A special family gathering was 

recently held in the Fellowship Hall, 

the place where they hosted their 

wedding reception.  Congrats! † 

It was Perfect Weather for a Hike!   

The chill in the air made for the perfect weather for a hike at the Cascade 

Valley Metro Park.  Pictured above (from left):  Rachel Núñez, Amy Indorf, Don 

Parsisson, Diane Chambers and Rich Williams. † 

Two Celebrations for Bob & Jessica Foutty 
 

Family and friends gathered for two celebrations with Bob and Jessica Foutty - their 

10th wedding anniversary and their recent move to Florida to start a new and exciting 

chapter in their lives!  Pictured above (from left):  Fletcher and Donna Carroll, Bob and Jess 

Foutty, Joanne Aller, Ann Lawson and Duane Aller. † 



  

 

DLM by the 
Numbers 

 

Throughout the COVID-19 

pandemic, DLM Food & 

Resources has continued to 

operate and provide food 

boxes, personal care items 

along with cleaning supplies, 

and laundry items to those 

families involved with Project 

RISE and others who are in 

need.  Clothing is given to 

those who inquire. 

During the month of March, 

DLM Food & Resources  

served the following ... 

197 Families 

360 Children 

784 Individuals 
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Fellowship Time for DLM Staff & Volunteers  

DLM staff and volunteers take time to enjoy lunch with Holy Trinity members who 

gathered for Midweek Study.  Pictured above (from left):  Parish secretary Annmarie Demko, 

Tom Baumgardner, DLM Administrative Assistant Regina Graphenreed, DLM Director Darlene 

Katz, and Financial  Secretary Jim Minisall.  Pictured below left:  Hudson High School students 

Aiden McStay (l) and Davis Sattele help unload the food from the delivery truck.  Pictured below 

right:  Aiden and Davis help load food boxes into Rachel Núñez’s vehicle. † 
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Read to Me Day 
March 2 was Read to Me Day at Robinson CLC, a 

day where community volunteers came and read 

books to the students.  This was presented by the 

Robinson Family Resource Center.   Holy Trinity 

had seven members read.  It was truly a wonderful 

day of serving the students and staff. † 

Pictured above:  The full group of volunteer readers. 

Pictured left:  Amy Indorf and Diane Chambers read to 

classrooms of students. 

Pictured below:  Sylvia Leddon and Rachel Núñez read 

to a group of students. 
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Marsha Asente reads a book. 

Pam Marko reads to students. 

Velma Pomrenke reads a book. 

Rev. Lor Breyley and Pastor David help pass out the meals to families. 

Rev. Lor and Pastor David prepare the hot dogs. 

Meals To-Go 
The Robinson Family Resource 

Center (FRC) hosted their monthly 

family engagement activity, and 

Holy Trinity folks were there to help 

prepare the meals.  This month, hot 

dogs were on the menu.  A total of 

80 individual meals were prepared, 

each including a hot dog, chips, 

cookies, and a drink box. † 

Pictured above (from left):  Sha’Qeria 

Hunter and new coordinator Rica Keith 

from the FRC, Rev. Lor, Davon a 

volunteer from Burns & Mac in 

Cleveland, and Pastor David. 



  

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Please save the date for a Festival Eucharist service celebrating 

the anniversaries of ordained women in the ELCA. Given the 

original service scheduled for 2020 was cancelled, we are now 

calling it the "52-42-12." 
 

This special service will celebrate: 

• The 52nd anniversary of the first ordained woman 

• The 42nd anniversary of the first ordained woman of color 

• The 12th anniversary of the ELCA's decision to ordain people 

in committed same-gender relationships. 

 

Friday, May 13, 7 p.m. at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church.   
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Altruistic 

Brave 

Committed 

Dependable 

Enthusiastic 

Friendly 

Generous 

Helpful 

Insightful 

Joyful 

Kind 

Loyal 

Motivated 

Nice 

Optimistic 

Patient 

Quick 

Resourceful 

Selfless 

Talented 

Understanding 

Vibrant 

Welcoming 

X-Pert 

Youthful 

Zealous 

National Volunteer Week 
April 17-23 

s  
of an Amazing Volunteer 

Dedicated Hearts 
Dedicated hearts like yours 

Are not so easy to find. 

It takes a special person to be 

So generous and kind. 
 

To care so much for your fellow man 

Is a quality all too rare. 

Yet you give of your time and talents, 

For all in need to share. 
 

So thank you for being a volunteer, 

We're privileged to work with you. 

We want you to know how appreciated you are, 

Not just today, but the whole year through. 

Men’s & Women’s Bible Study Groups 

Pictured above (from 

left):  Velma Pomrenke, 

Amy Indorf, Deacon Ruth 

Anderson, Molly Phelps,  

LJ Kimble, Linda Vowles, 

Diane Chambers, Connie 

Archbold, Valerie Clark, 

Betty Oberdorfer and 

Rachel Núñez.  Pictured 

right (from left):  Jack 

Harig, John Stefanik, Joe 

Moxon, Pastor David, 

Norm Richenbacher and 

Rich Wiliams plus those 

participating virtually. † 
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In-Person Midweek Study 
Throughout this Lenten season, Holy Trinity folks have 

gathered in person each Wednesday for study/discussion, 

fellowship and for a simplified Lenten Service of Morning 

Prayer.  It included a time of silent reflection, scripture 

readings, devotion, and blessing.  This was followed by a 

soup luncheon. The last Midweek Study for Lent is 

Wednesday, April 6—there will be no gathering April 13.   

Plan to join us April 20 and 27, 11 a.m. via Zoom Meeting to 

learn how ‘The Resurrected Jesus Changes Who We Are.’  For 

Zoom access, call/text Rachel Núñez at (330) 634-6597 or by 

email at rnunez@holytrinityakron.org.  

Pictured at top:  Everyone enjoying 

lunch and fellowship.  And, if you look 

closely, you can see that the DLM staff 

and volunteers joined the group! 

Pictured above left (from left):  Judy 

Coffman, Connie Archbold, Deacon Ruth 

Anderson, Joanne Aller and Donna 

Carroll. 

Pictured at left (from left):  Marcy 

Nagy, Tom Baumgardner, Velma 

Pomrenke, Gloria Woodford and Pat 

McRowe.  In the back from left:  Becky 

Adkins, Deb Ickes and LJ Kimble. † 

 

mailto:rnunez@holytrinityakron.org
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Gathering for Sunday Brunch 

Information and resources to prepare for Lent 
 

It was the first in-person meal held in many months, and it was good to 

gather with everyone!  In addition to the delicious meal and wonderful 

fellowship, it was a time of learning and faith development as we prepared 

for the season of Lent.  Director of Faith Formation Rachel Núñez shared 

information on how we can set aside time to focus on Christ’s life, ministry, 

sacrifice and resurrection.  A wide variety of resources were made available 

for us to use as we embark on a season of repentance and reflection. †  
 

Pictured left (from left):  Hannah Miller, Isla Mormino and Deacon Ruth Anderson.   

Pictured above:  Rachel Núñez leading the group. 

Faith 5 Family! 
This group (and others not pictured) have 

been faithfully meeting on Friday mornings 

throughout the majority of the pandemic for 

weekly check-ins and virtual fellowship.  Not 

only do they share and talk about their 

weeks, read scripture together, pray for 

others and bless one another, they provide 

support and encouragement, and, on 

occasion, hold each other accountable.  † 

Pictured (from top left):  Joan Derrig, Rachel Núñez, 

Velma Pomrenke, Deb Ickes, LJ Kimble, Amanda 

Archbold, Sylvia Hackbarth, Diane Chambers and in 

the center, Norm and Sally Richenbacher. 
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Pictured above (from left):  Deb Ickes, Joanne Aller, Donna Carroll and Gloria 

Woodford.  Pictured below (from left):  Sylvia Leddon, Linda Vowles, Velma 

Pomrenke, Rachel Núñez and Diane Chambers. 

Pictured above (from left):  Jan von Spiegel, LJ Kimble, Becky Adkins, Hannah 

Miller and Deacon Ruth Anderson.  Pictured below (from left):  Sylvia  

Hackbarth, Joan Derrig, Connie Archbold and Rev. Lor Breyley. 

Women’s Lenten Retreat  
It was so good to be back in person for the annual Women’s Lenten Retreat held March 26!  Lead by Director of Faith 

Formation Rachel Núñez, the group of 20 women explored meanings of Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, 

Holy Saturday, and Easter Sunday, and they learned simple practices of prayer, reading, light & shadow, reflection, and 

singing to better connect with others as we all engage the key themes of the Lenten season. † 
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It’s the AoB Class! 
It’s the members of the Affirmation of Baptism class.  And, they  

have been meeting … in person and virtually … throughout the 

pandemic.  † 

Pictured from left:  Stephan Mitchhart, son of Gary and Keara 

Mitchhart; Pastor David; Maddie Mormino, daughter of Mike and 

Amanda Mormino; and Logan Hunter, son of Mike and Jennifer 

Hunter.    

Arts @ Holy Trinity welcomed the enthusiastic 

return of Grammy and Emmy-winning composer 

and guitarist Claudio Ragazzi, cellist Cameron 

Sawzin, and pianist Nando Michelin who presented 

Mardi Gras music from around the world. † 

Pictured at top:  Trio Terzetto performs Mardi Gras music at their concert. 

Pictured above:  Deacon Ruth Anderson joins the Trio for their final 

performance. 

Pictured at left (from left):  Claudio Ragazzi, Cameron Sawzin and Nando 

Michelin at the Meet-the-Artists Meal. 
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What’s the Difference?  Can you find the one difference between  
these two photos?  Face masks are now optional during worship! † 

Inna Faliks Concert 
What a stunning performance by  Ukrainian

-born American pianist Inna Faliks!  Her 

concert was a musical biography that began 

with her childhood in the Ukrainian city of 

Odessa, to immigrating  and growing up in 

Chicago, to traveling the globe as a world-

class pianist, and finally to Paris where a 

rekindled relationship with a childhood 

friend sparked a lasting romance.  From 

start to finish, this concert was truly 

outstanding! 
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Council has received a number of questions concerning problems with the 

“Zoom” portion of the January Congregational Meeting. They included: 

 

• Difficulty getting into the meeting 

• Not being able to see or hear the proceedings 

• Was there a quorum 

• Was a parliamentarian appointed 

• The Budget was presented without questions 

• Could not ask questions or participate in discussion 

• Some people were never able to vote 

• No Team presentations, new business, or open forum 

 

Council recognizes these were problems, as some of us were also on the 

“Zoom” connection and experienced the same issues. After considerable 

discussion, Council came to the following conclusions.  

 

This was primarily due to technical issues 

because new volunteers were running the 

meeting equipment. Even though our 

technicians had gone over the process 

with Bob Foutty twice before the meeting, 

they realized they were in over their 

heads, and when it was turned over from 

the technician at the console to the 

technician on the floor, there were transfer 

problems, too. In the confusion, they also 

forgot to press the record button. In 

addition, our new President apologized 

and said he could have done better, but he 

was also new to the dual process and new 

to the office of President. There was a 

quorum. However, it was based on the 

number of people voting, so there may 

have been attendees who were not 

counted. 

 

Please realize this was our first meeting 

without Bob Foutty in attendance, and our 

technicians were doing the best they could 

under the circumstances. Be assured that 

there will be additional training for our 

volunteer technicians, and there are plans 

for more people to be trained. In the 

future, we will make sure that any hybrid 

meetings will be recorded so they will be 

available for review. By the time our next 

Congregational Meeting rolls around, we 

are sure everything will be running more 

smoothly.  Thank you for your patience. † 

Date Readers Livestream 

Sunday, April 3 

9:30 a.m. 
Frederica Cohen Lorin Sickafoose 

Palm Sunday 

Sunday, April 10 

9:30 a.m. 

Gregg Loesch Lorin Sickafoose 

Maundy Thursday 

Thursday, April 14 

7 p.m. 

TBA TBA 

Good Friday 

Friday, April 15 

7 p.m. 

TBA TBA 

Holy Saturday 

Saturday, April 16 

8 p.m. 

TBA TBA 

Easter Sunday 

Sunday, April 17 

9:30 a.m. 

Linda Vowles Lorin Sickafoose 

Sunday, April 24 

9:30 a.m. 
Marsha Asente Ann Lawson 

Worship Stewards 
 

Council Responds to Issues with 
Congregational Meeting 

Congratulations Darlene Katz 

… continued from page 4 

 

Piece Ministries. Darlene went from volunteer 

to director of the program, steering the group 

through the pandemic, offering help and hope 

to more than 100 families. 

   The other recipients include:  Denise Brandon 

& Regina Rae King, cofounders and coaches of 

West Akron Track Club, perseverance award; 

Lisa Mansfield, education leader and 

community activist, courage award; Kathleen 

M Meyer, founder/president of Peace Together 

Choir and hospice nurse, creativity award; 

Julia Perry, composer/conductor, posthumous 

award; Ellen K. McWilliams-Woods, PhD, chief 

academic officer, Akron Public Schools, 

innovation award; Virginia Wojno-Forney, 

preservation activist, imagination award; and  

Janis A. Worley, community volunteer and 

documentarian, integrity award. † 



  

 

April Birthdays 

 

‘Happy Birthday’ to the following members 

who are celebrating birthdays this month!!   
 

If you want to include your birthday in a 
future issue of the Highlights, please contact 

Annmarie Demko at (330) 376-5154.   
NOTE:  This list only includes known birthdays.   

WELCOME TO 
ONLINECHURCH 
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April 2 – Zack Harris 

April 2 – Shirley Keller 

April 3 – Robert Ethington 

April 4 – Joy Moxon 

April 4 – Aniston Prudoff 

April 4 – Fred Rieman 

April 5 – Christina Harris 

April 7 – Adam Spannbauer 

April 9 – James Eckert 

April 9 – Marion Else 

April 9 – Reese Prudoff 

April 9 – Sarah Visher 

April 10 – Isla Mormino 

April 10 – Crystal Williams 

April 12 – Donna Carroll 

April 12 – Robert Wise 

April 13 – Brycen Mitchell 

April 13 – Phillip Seiberling 

April 13 – Madison Sharp 

April 13 – Ella Vowles 

April 14 – Debbie Spencer 

April 15 – Karen Butler 

April 15 – Pearl Kane 

April 16 – Matthew Loesch 

April 16 – Brandon Spannbauer 

April 17 – John Kane, Jr. 

April 17 – Raymond Spannbauer 

April 20 – Denise Schaffner 

April 21 – Betty Oberdorfer 

April 22 – Owen Olson 

April 23 – Mike Ameling 

April 23 – JD Sanders 

April 25 – Gloria Woodford 

April 27 – Alexandra Lupo 

April 28 – Margie Ranftl 

April 29 – Jennifer Hunter 

April 30 – Lorraine Fair 

April 30 – Phyllis Jividen 

April 30 – Jo Sanders 

April 30 – Dave Vowles 
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Holy Trinity Lutheran Church  

Mission Statement: 

The mission of Holy Trinity Lutheran 

Church is to bring Jesus to people 

through love and the word of God. 

Groups & Activities 
Acolyte Coordinator - Judy Eisenhart  

Altar Guild - Sophia Morton 

Archives  - Ricki Ethington 

Book Club - Diane Chambers & Amy Indorf 

Communion Assistants - Deborah Ickes  

& Marcy Nagy 

Family Promise & OPEN M - Gregg Loesch 

LINKS - Elizabeth Liska 

Memorial Garden - Sonya Nagle 

Men’s Bible Study - Pastor David Nevergall 

Parish Nurse Ministry - Sally Richenbacher 

Prayer Chain - Sally Richenbacher/Wanda Clark 

Renaissance Team - Bob Keener 

Readers - Nan Riemenschneider 

Robinson CLC - Sandy DeLuca 

Stream Team - Bob Foutty 

Ushers - Gregg Loesch 

Women’s Bible Study - Velma Pomrenke 

Vision Statement: 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church is a faith 

community grounded in God’s word, 

called to worship and committed  

to serve as disciples of Jesus Christ. 

Address & Phone: 
50 N. Prospect Street 

Akron, Ohio  44304-1273 

(330) 376-5154    holytrinityakron.org 

Holy Trinity Staff 
Senior Pastor, David Nevergall 

Director of Faith Formation, Rachel Núñez 

Director of Music Ministries,  

Deacon Ruth Anderson 

Parish Secretary, Annmarie Demko 

Financial Secretary,  Jim Minisall 

Communications Coordinator,  

Sandy DeLuca 

DLM Director, Darlene Katz 

DLM Operations Manager, Stefan Katz 

Maintenance Coordinator, Bruce Mansour 

Sexton, Vince Simmons 

Highlights is a publication of:    

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
 

Deadline is the 15th of each month. 
 

E-mail:  highlights@holytrinityakron.org  
Editors: Annmarie Demko and Sandy DeLuca. 

Mailing: TTT’s & Annmarie Demko 

2022 Church Council 
President, John Guran 

Vice President, Rick Kimble 

Secretary, Valerie Clark 

Treasurer, Lesli Eisenhart 

Paul Anacki 

Connie Archbold 

Frederica Cohen 

Bob Hoskins 

Fred Rieman 

Pastor David Nevergall 

2022 Cabinet 
Care & Fellowship - Rachel Núñez 

Faith Formation - Amanda Archbold 

Finance - Lesli Eisenhart 

Outreach & Social Concerns - Gregg Loesch 

Personnel - John Stefanik 

Property - Dan Detwiler 

Welcome—Bob Foutty 

Worship & Music—Frederica Cohen  

& Ron Nockengost 

Council Liaison - Rick Kimble 


